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April 3rd 
     Lakeville Good Friday Fish Fry 
     At the Newton Center 
     Adults: $8.50  Children:  $4.00 
     4:00—7:00 pm 
April 11th 
     Pierceton Soup Lunch/Bake Sale 
     11:00am—1:00 pm 
     Free will donation 
April 18th 
     Milford Lions Club 
     Pancake & Sausage Breakfast 
April 24-26th 
    State Convention 
    Columbus, IN 
April 24th 
     Madison Twp. Pancakes & Sausage 
     At the Wakarusa Maple Syrup Fest. 
     Wakarusa Middle School 
     Adult $8.00, Children $4.00 
     Fri 4-8pm, Sat 7am-4pm 
May 2nd 
     Madison Twp. Blood Drive 
     8:00am—12:00pm 
     15660 Woodland Av., Wyatt 
     Free Breakfast for all who drop by 
     Appt:  www.GiveBloodNow.com  
May 9th 
     District Meeting 
     Greene Township Community Bldg. 
May 16th 
     Madison Twp. Pork Chop Sale 
     Fire Station, Wyatt, 11am-2pm 
     Carry out only—$5.00 each. 
 

School Age 
Vision Screening  Training 

The Lakeville Lions Club hosted the district's first training session for 
school-age visual acuity screening at the Newton Center in Lakeville 
on Saturday, March 28th.  
 
36 Lions and spouses from 10 district clubs attended the training 
session. PDG Charles Short from the Lafayette Lions Club in District 
25-C provided an interesting and informative introduction to what he 
called "Operation SchoolSight". 
 
Lions David Miller, Rochester; Leroy Wise, Lydick; Marie Butler, 
Syracuse (standing)  look on while Lions Jack Goodman, Elkhart, 
Mike Lane, Lydick; Judy Wells, Dunlap; Frank Albert, Greene Twp. & 
Kay Albert, Greene Twp. takes their turn at practicing their screening 
skills.    
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From the Gov- 

 

What’s in a word? 
 

The choice we make when using 
words often can make the difference 
between success and failure.  For 
example, this past year while I’ve 
been making visitations to our 
district’s clubs, I’ve tried hard to not 
discuss our membership situation as 
a ‘problem’.  My choice for words 
has been to discuss ‘opportunities’ to 
serve.  Somebody came up with the 
term ‘membership development’ as a 
more positive description to discuss 
our need to maintain and increase 
the number of Lions in our clubs and 
district.  But we’re learning the use of 
‘membership’ may also be an instant 
turnoff when we address this 
situation. 
At a recent seminar I attended on 
membership recruitment (there’s that 
word again!), the presenter went a 
step further to add that we should 
also not use the term ‘retention’ in 
our discussion, as it draws attention 
to the opposite word, ‘removing’, a 
very negative term.  He went further 
to add that we should not work on 
programs to ‘retain’ members, rather 
develop programs and activities that 
‘involve’ members.  As he put it, 
‘involved’ members won’t leave your 

club; they will increase their support 
and activity and become magnets for 
other members and non-members to 
get involved. 
      So now coming full circle, if clubs 
would work on getting people (current 
members and prospects) INVOLVED, 
we would no longer have retention 
problems, since involved members 
don’t quit!  Let me describe this in a 
mathematical conclusion:  If we were 
to keep one out the five members 
that chose to leave Lions 
membership each year, that would 
mean our loss rate would decrease 
by 20%.  Most clubs would end up on 
the growth side of the equation.  For 
those of you in sales, you’ll quickly 
agree that it is EASIER to keep 
customers than it is to get new ones. 
     The challenge becomes how to 
recognize the lack of involvement 
with our members coming up with 
programs and activities that will 
interest them so they will get 
involved.  Remember: INVOLVED 
members don’t quit.  Rather than 
create ‘membership’ growth 
programs, let’s face inward and 
identify projects and activities that are 
directed to ‘service’ growth. 
     At our district convention that just 
concluded in Argos, 1st VDG Vic 
Fischer discussed how clubs can be 
the best they can be through the CEP 
available through the district’s GLT 
and GMT coordinators, PDG’s David 
Eisen and Paul Russell.  These 
programs are designed for all clubs 
to use to help them be the best they 
can be.  This process takes a deep 
look at your club and community and 

will help you chart your own path to 
success.  While some Lions may be of 
the impression that the CEP is for 
clubs in trouble, nothing is further from 
the truth!  CEP is a program that takes 
successful and thriving clubs to new 
levels of effectiveness.  And it also will 
help struggling clubs become stronger 
and vibrant. But even if you still don’t 
want to participate in the CEP, there is 
another tool available that you can use 
to help identify some areas in your club 
for improvement.  That tool is an LCI 
booklet, How Are Your Ratings, that 
you can download from the district 
website from this link. 
     Getting back to a scary statistic, LCI 
reports that 34% of Lions clubs in the 
U.S. did NOT bring in a single new 
member last year.  That tells us that 
those clubs are losing their 
effectiveness in service as they 
continue to lose members for whatever 
reason.  With so many choices that 
clubs can make to increase their 
service to their communities, isn’t it 
time to get involved with the tools and 
programs that are available to us right 
now? 

We can also take a look at the 
demographics of our members to see if 
they reflect the community.  If we have 
one or two minority groups, are 
representatives from those groups in 
our club? If there are some large 
employers in our community, do you 
have representatives from them in your 
club?  You can easily add to this list, 
but now is the time to reflect on who is 
in your club and who isn’t.  Start your 
‘Involvement’ campaign now and 
increase the number of Lions’ paws to 
provide valuable service. 

http://goo.gl/t29O6M
http://goo.gl/t29O6M


3 

Greetings Fellow Lions, 
 
The signs of spring are all around us.  The birds are 
back and the flowers are beginning to emerge out of 
their winter hibernation. A new growing season will 
be here before we know it. Speaking of something 
new, we have begun a new service project that 
everyone can participate in.  It’s called Project 
School Sight and has the potential to impact many, 
many lives throughout our district.   
 
Basically Project School Sight is an visual acuity 
testing program for 1st 3rd, 5th, and 8th graders. It also 
can be used at the high school levels.  This near and 
far sighted testing has been mandated by the state of 
Indiana and many school systems are struggling to 
comply with the law.  Armed with simple training and 
an ocular card kit, our clubs will be poised to fill the 
void. 
 
Working together with the school nurses, our lions 
will have the capacity to screen our Hoosier children 
and refer those who need additional attention.   We 
held our first “ground school” training session last 
Saturday at Newton Center in Lakeville.  36 Lions 
from 10 clubs participated with PDG Charlie Short 
(district 25C) as our instructor.  He was terrific as 
usual. The next step is to go in the field with our 
instructors to fine tune our techniques. We can’t wait! 
 
As mentioned during our District Convention, this 
project is simple, visible and extremely important to 
our young people. If your club is looking for a new 
service project ….well here you go!  Who knows as 
this thing spreads like the dictionary project has, you 
just might find some new members from people that 
want to pitch and help. And yes it’s a lot of fun too.  If 
you’re interested, please contact Lion Rose Russell 
for details.  
 
See ya at the screenings! 
 
Lion Vic Fischer, DGE 

How to Make Lionism 
Unforgettable  

 

After reading a recent article on how to make a truly 
unforgettable first impression, I immediately saw how 
valuable an asset this can be for Lions, and help to 
increase our member levels.   Most people try to 
achieve the achievable – that’s why most goals take 
small steps and are incremental.  “Let’s get ONE new 
member a month.”   We can work to expect more from 
ourselves and from others and create an unbelievable 
ride! 
 

Yes, we’ll have unexpected roadblocks, but let’s focus 
on the opportunity ahead of us.  We can get ourselves 
in a positive mindset and keep moving forward, 
growing our membership levels.  Showing our 
humanity through serving others helps make Lions 
unforgettable.  We aren’t in Lions to seek credit, but to 
make a difference. 
 

And no job is too menial.  Our Lions roll up their 
sleeves, get dirty, and do the “grunt” work.  We set an 
example without a sense of entitlement.  And we all 
know who the leaders are in our clubs, whether they 
hold an office or not…they’re motivated and inspire 
others, working WITH everyone.  Make sure to 
recognize the difference they make in your club. 
 

Do you know your club’s goals?  Do you help newer 
members in your club understand those goals and 
instill a sense of pride?  Lions International has larger 
goals than most clubs can achieve alone, but knowing 
that each club is part of that world-wide vision is 
inspiring. 
 

Some Lions are truly, genuinely unforgettable--and in 
the best possible way.  They possess qualities that 
don't always show up on paper, but do always show 
up where it matters most: in the minds and even 
hearts of people who know them, and will never forget 
them. 
 

Unforgettable Lions inspire others to achieve their 
dreams: by words, by actions, and most importantly, 
by example.  Be that example! 
      

1dt VDGE Peg VanNevel 
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CLUB OFFICER ELECTIONS 
 

Nominations and Elections:  By now your club’s Nominating Committee should have met to propose a 
slate of officers for the 2015-2016 Lions year.  Elections should be held by April 15 and your incoming 
officers reported on the MyLCI website by May 1.  Either the club secretary or president can do this.  Be 
sure to click on the 2015-2016 term of office before reporting each officer for next year.  All information 
for your club’s president, first vice president, second vice president, secretary, treasurer, and 
membership chairperson should be reported.  Your club’s directors can also be reported if you choose. 
 
It is important that each officer’s information is updated before you file the report.  You will need officers’ 
birth years in order to update their information.  Please make sure names, addresses, phone numbers, 
spouses’ names and e-mail addresses are correct.  It is very important that e-mail addresses for all 
officers are included and correct.  Most communication is now done by e-mail and your officers will not 
receive that communication if their e-mail addresses are not known or are incorrect. 
 
As you report each officer for next year, be sure to click “save” before starting to report the next officer.  
Before you log out, click on “Club Information” and check to make sure the correct days of the month and 
meeting times are recorded along with the place and address of your meeting place. 
 
Once you have finished, click on “Reports” and then “Lions Club Officer Report for Next Year.”  Save the 
report to your computer and then e-mail it as an attachment to DG Marty Juel at marty@martyjuel.com 
and DGE Vic Fischer at superduper826@aol.com so that he can get a head start on his directory.  The 
report will not include spouses’ names, so when you e-mail the report to them, please include in your 
cover note the names of the spouses of each of those officers. 

 
E-Mail Addresses:  If you change or have changed your e-mail address please send it to me at 
ahaffner@kconline.com and to PDG Paul Russell at pdgpaul25g@gmail.com so that you will receive the 
district newsletter and other district communications. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me by e-mail ahaffner@kconline.com or at (574) 457-3054 with any 
questions or concerns you or your club officers have and I’ll do my best to help in any way I can.  Thank 
you for all you do, for your cooperation this year, and best wishes to each of you and your clubs as you 
successfully complete these last 3 months of the 2014-2015 Lions year. 

 
CS PDG Ann Haffner 

 

Deadline Change for July Newsletter 
 
The Deadline for newsletter submissions for the July newsletter will be 

June 10th.  This will be a change for the July newsletter only.  In all 

other months the deadline will remain the 20th of month.  
 

 

mailto:marty@martyjuel.com
mailto:superduper826@aol.com
mailto:ahaffner@kconline.com
mailto:pdgpaul25g@gmail.com
mailto:ahaffner@kconline.com
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Promote Your Club and Support the District 
 
Use an ad in the 2015-2016 district directory to promote your 
club’s activities, recognize an outstanding member, or show your 
support for club or district officers.  Ad revenue is used to offset 
the cost of printing the directory.  Send your print-or camera-
ready ad, with a check payable to “District 25-G” to: 
    
  CT Rose Russell 
  PO Box 31 
  Lakeville, IN  46536 

  
   ¼ Page $25 (3 5/8 x 1 1/2)   
 

   ½ Page $50 (3 5/8 x 3)    
 

     Full Page $100 (3 5/8 x 6 1/4) 

KidSight  

State Project Proposal 
 
If you have read the HOOSIER LION, you may have 
come across a resolution which the Lions of Indiana will 
be voting on at the 2015 MD25 State Convention in Co-
lumbus.  This resolution was adopted by the Indiana Li-
ons Eye Bank Inc. (ILEBI) in November 2014, and pro-
poses that Operation KidSight become a State Project of 
the Lions of Indiana.  In lieu, the Eye Bank would shift 
from being an “official” state project to become its own 
unique entity which will remain governed by the Lions of 
Indiana. 

 
There will be a Question & Answer seminar about this proposal during the 2015 MD25 State Convention 
in Columbus, Indiana on Saturday, April 25, but in the meantime, you can read some of the background 
of what has brought us to this point and some answers to some of the questions that may be floating 
around.  A more complete document may be downloaded here. 

http://goo.gl/iSIu7j
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New District G Leadership for 2015-2016 Elected 
Left:  DGE Vic Fischer, Middle:  1st VDGE Peg Van Nevel, Right:  2nd VDG  Tom Polk 

Left picture:  PDG David 
Court is presented a  
Progressive WP Woods Fel-
lowship by PDG Paul Russell 
 
Right picture:  PDG Ann 
Haffner is presented a  
Progressive WP Woods Fel-
lowship by CT Rose Russell 

Lions Leroy Wise and Jack 
Goodman were presented with 
Presidential Certificates of Ap-
preciation. 
Left picture.  (Pictured L to R) 
ID Cindy Gregg, Lion Leroy 
Wise and DG Marty Juel.   
 
Right picture.  (Pictured L to R):  
ID Cindy Gregg, DG Marty Juel 
and Lion Jack Goodman 

2015 District Convention 
 
The 2015 District Convention was held at Argos United 
Methodist Church on March 7th.  The convention was at-
tended by approximately 100 people. International Direc-
tor Cindy Gregg  (pictured left) both inspired and enter-
tained as the keynote speaker.  Everyone enjoyed meet-
ing and speaking with ID Cindy and her husband Lion 
Tom. 
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Bourbon Lions Club      

  Member:  Jan April 
  Sponsor:  Eleanor Watkins 
 
Dunlap Lions Club    

  Member:  Beth Krehn 
  Sponsor:  Theron Brenneman 
 
Elkhart Lions Club 
 

    Member:  Mary Thomas 
    Sponsor:  Brian Thomas 
 

North Webster Lions Club 
 

  Member:  Andrea Chaney 
  Sponsor:  Mark Tevis 
 

  Member:  Krystalle Johnson 
  Sponsor:  Alyssa Schmucker 
 

  Member:  Sue Ann Mitchell 
  Sponsor:  Mark Lawson 
 

  Member:  Sue Corn 
  Sponsor:  Jeffrey Corn 
 

  Member:  Kassandra Klinefelter 
  Sponsor:  Monty Lackey 
 

North Webster (Continued) 
  Member:  Sylvia Richards 
  Sponsor:  Robert Richards 
 

  Member:  Alyssa Schmucker 
  Sponsor:  Monty Lackey 
 
Wakarusa Lions Club 
 

  Member:  Richard Nissley 
  Sponsor:  Troy Schwartz 
 
 
 

Welcome New Members 
 

During the month of February, 5 clubs in our district added 11 new members.  We welcome these new 
Lions and commend their sponsors for inviting them to join the GREATEST SERVICE ORGANIZATION 
IN THE WORLD.  Sponsors, remember this is only the first step in your responsibility.  Please be sure to 
involve your new Lion in all club activities. 

Clubs in District Distribute over 6,000  
Dictionaries 

 
Congratulations to all the Lions and Lions club in District 25-G that were involved 
in the Dictionary Project for the school year 2014-15.  You giving has surpassed 
the 6,000 mark for the 4th year in a row.  This is a great achievement.  You can 
feel proud of that fact that four years in a row you have contributed to the educa-
tion of young people in your community.  Education is a wonderful thing and your 
involvement by providing a dictionary that can be used at any time, anywhere and 
for years to come is part of what we as Lions do.  WE SERVE. 
 

Lion Howard Heines, District Dictionary Project Chairperson 
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The time is fast ap-

proaching for the 2015 Law 
Camps. Vincennes Univer-
sity Camp will be held June 
17-20, and the Anderson 
University Camp will be held 
July 8-11. 
The camp fee for 2015 is 
$150. Applications may be 
downloaded from this link. 
Send the completed applica-
tions, along with the checks 
to the chairperson listed at 
the bottom of this article. If a 
club wants to make a dona-
tion to help with camp or a 
scholarship for a camper, 
send those checks to your 
district treasurer and they will 
be forwarded to the state 
comptroller. 

 
Lions from around the 

state save items during the 
year that we put together in a 
“welcome to camp gift bag” 
for the campers when they 
register. In the gift bag is a 
Lions of IN Welcome You 
card, hotel size shampoos, 
lotion, soap, toothbrush, pad 
of paper, pencil, pens (from 
state projects), squirt gun 
(these are kids), and any 
other items that we are given 
for the bags. Last year we 

had wash cloths for each bag and 
a cereal bars. 

 
What else can Lions do for 

campers: WATER, WATER, WA-
TER! Law Camps are in June and 
July. Hot months! They exercise, 
they march, they work out, they 
do pushups, sit ups, pushups, dy-
ing cockroaches, more pushups, 
more marching, play sports, at-
tend educational classes, more 
pushups and marching. And they 
drink- WATER that Lions provide. 
If an individual or a club can do-
nate a case of water or money to 
purchase water we are very 
grateful. Snacks are always wel-
come such as crackers and Little 
Debbie’s. Last year one of the 
DG’s donated a box full of t-shirts 
and the Camp Directors used 
these for prizes and/or for making 
squad shirts. It’s always great to 
have some towels for kids that 
forget or last year it was the nurse 
that forgot her towels. Also appre-
ciated are a few deodorants and 
some toothpaste- these are junior 
high school kids! And even duct 
tape, scissors, tape- You never 
know when something needs to 
be fixed! 

Lions are on hand the first day 
of camp (on Wednesday) to regis-
ter and assign dorm rooms and 
give each camper the welcome 
bag. The first meal at camp is a 
Lions prepared meal. The kids 
love the taco parties that the Li-
ons serve. The Anderson Camp 
has confirmation for its taco party. 
We still need confirmation for the 
Vincennes Camp. 

 
Following the taco party we 

have a Leader Dog presentation 

at one camp and eye testing at 
the other camp.  Kids love dogs 
and trustees love to talk about 
dogs. Parents love for Lions to 
check eyes and Lions love to per-
form this service. A few of the 
classes the campers are intro-
duced to are: Scuba officers (at 
the pool), Dangers of Electricity, 
CSI/DNA scenarios, Prison Dog 
Program, ERT Demonstration, 
EOD Demonstration, National 
Guard Leadership program, FBI. 

 
Both camps have taco parties, 

ice cream socials, pizza parties, 
Leader Dog programs, a cook out 
dinner, and vision testing, all pro-
vided by Lions. 

 
Saturday is graduation day 

where the parents see a transfor-
mation in the kids as they march 
into the hall and are given certifi-
cates and awards. This is the day 
the kids see the troopers in their 
uniforms for the first time. As the 
parents see their kids march in 
they often say, “this isn’t the same 
kid I left here 4 days ago.” 

 
One or more of the campers 

that attend camp could be a fu-
ture law enforcement officer and 
will remember the positive and 
dedicated officers and Lions they 
interacted with at Law Camp as 
they start their years of service. 

 
VDGE Betty Weist 
Law Camp State Chair 
PO Box 41 
Markleville, IN 46056 
765-623-3553 
BettyWeist@aol.com 

 

 

2015 Law Camp Information 

http://goo.gl/WbkoEI
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Lions State Convention 
Is Just Around The Corner! 

 
 “Celebrate the Pride” at the Indiana Lions State Conven-
tion,  April 24-26, 2015 with our honored guest, Interna-
tional President Joe Preston.  The state convention offers 
a time of fellowship, motivation, learning, and understand-
ing our state organization.  It is a time when Lions from all 
seven districts come together to make new friends, and 
renew friendships.  Everyone will leave with more knowl-
edge than they had before. 
 
The convention will be at the Clarion Hotel and Confer-
ence Center in Columbus, Indiana, just a short distance 
down the road.  District 25-F and the Clermont Lions Club 
are the hosts for this year’s convention. 
 
The State Convention Committee has tried to keep prices 
as low as possible.  For example, the Saturday night All 

State Banquet is only $15.  Rooms at the hotel are only $89, which includes breakfast.  What a 
great way to teach new members about Lionism!  A registration form is included in this newsletter. 
 
Another way that your club can show your Lion’s Pride is to place an advertisement in the state 
convention program.  A copy of the form is also in this newsletter.  Take this opportunity to show 
support for your officers, your current district governor, your district governor elect, International 
President Joe Preston, and also inform the state about the wonderful projects which your club sup-
ports.   
 
Columbus, Indiana offers many sights.  The architectural tour is fantastic.  Many buildings were 
designed by Frank Lloyd Wright.  The Edinburg outlet mall is less than ten minutes from the hotel, 
and Brown County is about a 25 minute drive!  There is so much to do outside of the convention 
itself! 
 
Friday morning begins with a golf outing for those who play golf.  Others are welcome to take a 
tour of the shops in Brown County.  On Friday evening, you can help to support the Columbus Li-
ons Club, and go to the dinner they will sponsor.  After the dinner you can attend the first business 
session and go to the hospitality rooms! 
 
Saturday begins with the district caucus sessions, then the 2nd business session, followed by semi-
nars, and the “Celebrate the Pride” luncheon.  In the afternoon there will be more seminars, and 
the receiving line for the All State Banquet will begin at 5:45 PM.  Of course, at the banquet, we 
are honored to have our International President, Joe Preston, as the keynote speaker!  I am cer-
tain he will give us the motivation we need to get right out there and get those new members! 
 
Sunday brings our Necrology Service where those who have passed are honored.  The convention 

ends with the Awards Brunch, followed by the 3rd business session.  You can see that we have 

much to do during three days! 
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DISTRICT OFFICERS 

District Governor 
 

Marty Juel (Lion Jeanine) 
3204 Village Court 
Goshen, IN 46528 
H: 574-534-8868  C  574-322-1660 
marty@martyjuel.com  

1st Vice District Governor 
 
 

Vic Fischer (Lion Diane) 
26205 Quinn Rd.,  
North Liberty, IN  46554 
H  574-656-4235, C  574 514-3604 
superduper826@aol.com 

2nd Vice District Governor 
 
 

Peg Van Nevel (Lion Larry) 
806 E. Broadway St.. 
Mishawaka, IN  46545 
H 574-259-2466, C  574-220-2362 
pitchinpeg@yahoo.com 

Cabinet Secretary 
 

PDG Ann Haffner (PDG Charlie) 
11268 N. St. Rd. 13,  
Syracuse, IN 46567 
H 574-457-3054,  C  574-457-6118 

ahaffner@kconline.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 
 

Rose Russell (PDG Paul) 
PO Box 31 
Lakeville, IN  46536 
H 574-784-9094, C 574-250-0125 
rosewrussell@gmail.com 
 

Greene Township Lions 
Club Offers To Share 

Convalescent Equipment 
 
The Greene Township Lions Club has convalescent 
equipment we would like to share with area Lions Clubs. 
Equipment we have on hand include, HOSPITAL BEDS, 
WALKERS, CANES, POTTIES, WHEEL CHAIRS, 
TRANSFER (TO TUB) CHAIRS,CANES,LIFTS. If Lions 
know of a need in your area, you may contact one of the 
Greene Lions listed below. It is important to see that the 
items are returned to our warehouse, when no longer 
needed. We request that the Lion picking up the item 
sign and date the log book. Please contact. 
 

Lion President Ron Whitesel 574-339-7452 
Lion Steve Eddy 574-335-9944 
Lion Nick Kenkel 574-540-9208 
Lion Jim Kobold 574-289-7672  

mailto:marty@martyjuel.com

